
March 16,2021 

 

The Louisiana Commission on Law Enforcement hereby submits the following report as required by R.S. 

49:968(D)(1)(b) and announces its intention to proceed with rule-making by finalizing the October 20, 

2020 Notice of Intent, Eligibility Requirements for Crime Victim Reparation Awards, as promulgated on 

page 1411.  

 The proposed rule follows the passage of Act 418 of 2019 which repealed a provision of the 

administration code that permitted the Crime Victims Reparations board to deny a claim because of a 

victim’s previous felony conviction within three years of filing an application for reparations.  

The proposed provision incorporates eligibility requirements and review process into the Louisiana 

Administrative Code.  

The Louisiana Commission on Law Enforcement did not receive any requests for a public hearing and, 

accordingly, did not conduct a public hearing pursuant to R.S. 49:953(A)(2). Additionally, the Office did 

not receive any oral or written comments.  

Subject to legislative oversight by either the House or Senate Subcommittees, the board intends to 

submit a rule to the Office of the State Register for publication for the March 20, 2021 edition of the 

Louisiana Register.   

  

Please contact Bob Wertz at 225-342-1667 for any additional assistance.   

    


